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December 21, 2010

MEMORANDUM


TO:

Dane County Board of Supervisors



County Clerk Robert Ohlsen

FROM:
Supervisor Scott McDonell, Chair



Dane County Board of Supervisors

SUBJECT:
Appointment of Kathleen Falk as Interim County Executive

Dane County Executive Kathleen Falk resigned from office effective Dec. 21, 2010, creating a vacancy in that office until a special election can be held in April, 2011 to fill the final two years of the term.

Section 59.17 (7) and (8) of the Wisconsin Statutes provide that when a vacancy occurs in the Office of County Executive, the County Board Chair assumes the duties on a temporary basis and then makes an interim appointment within thirty days of the occurrence of the vacancy, subject to confirmation by the County  Board.  That appointee serves until a successor is elected.

In order for the special election to be held at the same time as the regular spring elections, it was necessary for Ms. Falk to resign no later than December 28, although her preference was to serve through April 2011.  In order to minimize the disruption to county government that could occur with an interim appointment from outside county government, by way of this memorandum I am appointing Kathleen Falk to the position of County Executive on an interim basis until the newly elected county executive is sworn in on April 19, 2011.

This appointment requires confirmation by a majority of the County Board.  The appointment will be on the calendar for the January 6, 2011 meeting, and would take effect immediately upon passage by the Board.
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